
Yvon LeBlanc, Warden 
Municipality of Clare 
1185 Highway 1 
Little Brook, NS BOW 1 ZO 

Dear Warden LeBlanc: 

NOVA SCOTIA 

Public Works 
Office of the Minister 

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2 

MAH O ! 2072 

Thank you for your letter dated January 17, 2022, regarding changing the classification of a 
portion of Frank Comeau Road. 

As you indicate this portion of Frank Comeau Road is an unmaintained section. I encourage 
you to reach out to your local area manager to discuss the process for upgrading K class 
roads. 

If you have any additional questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the local Area 
Manager Pamela Mehlman-Shand, at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or via 902-
742-2416.

Sincerely, 

Kim D. Masland 
Minister 

c: Greg Newell, District Director, Western 
Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager, Yarmouth/Shelburne/Clare 
Ronnie LeBlanc, MLA Clare 
Gilles Desautels 


